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Ladies Who Lunch 

All Ladies associated with the BMW Club are most    
welcome to attend. 

 

 

 

 

Barbosa Fine Food Deli 

The Kitchens, Robina Town Centre 

12 Noon Friday 9th February 2024 
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3 Dec       8.00am Breakfast meeting, View Cafe Hinze Dam. 

         Followed by a ride of 250k approx. 
 

7 Jan 8.00am Breakfast meeting, View Cafe Hinze Dam. 

         Followed by a ride of 250k approx. 
 

26 Jan 8.00am  Club Ride See Facebook for ride details 
 

9 Feb 12noon Ladies Lunch–  Barbosa Fine Food Deli, The Kitchens Robina Town    

          Square 

 

 

The club normally has two organised rides each month: on the 1st and 3rd  Sundays. The 

rides on the 3rd Sunday of the month may change according to the ride destination. 

Changes from the above will be notified to members via email.  
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Our Christmas party yesterday went well, Petra sent through many 

happy snaps from the afternoon. Obviously it was a fun after-

noon. My apologies for our late arrival as work had theirs on same 

day same time. Pat and I managed to attend both, so nice to 

catch up with all for Christmas. Thanks to Adrian and Cherie for 

arranging and also those who assisted them.  

I’d like to take this opportunity to wish all our members and their 

families a very happy and safe Christmas and all the best in the 

new year. 2024 is nearly here.  

Thanks everyone for supporting your club I hope you enjoyed the 

company as much as I have 

Thanks all 

Steve Bryant # 318 
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After Meeting Ride – “Soap 

on a Rope” 
 

After the November Club Meeting, some people with dubious IQ took 

after to stunning Numinbah Valley, immediately after rain it is 

sooooooooooo pretty. 

Across to Tumbulgum for a coffee and then the heavens opened up 

and it poured, and, well, poured. 

Up over Tomewin was the choice, maybe we should have done Old 

Coach Road but lots of up and downs, with 550 kg’s of beast I chick-

ened out and headed for the M1, which was, well clogged up! 

Was a great day out, nothing wrong with drying each other when you 

get home, well the hair dryer was a little hot in places! 
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BMWMOCGC Club Financials 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 12 

 

Well another month has rolled around and I am tasked with filling in part of 

the magazine. I did find some cartoons that Carla will add in, but other than 

that I have had no chance to interact with the club or go on club rides this 

month, although from what I saw, they were great. 

On the day you are having the club Christmas party, I will be heading south 

with Don Gulley (the KTM rider) to eventually meet up with BMW Safari in 

Canberra to do a GS Tour. They do allow non BMW’s along on tours, hence 

Don’s involvement. This has meant we have had to get 3 bikes onto a big 

bike trailer, that’s when you realise how big the 1200’s are. Don loaded his 

last and he said that the closer the KTM go to the back of the BMW’s the 

more twitchy it got. Wait until it gets with the other 23 bikes as we head of-

froad from Canberra to Healesville. 
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Son number 3, Cameron, will fly into Canberra next week and pick up the 

3rd bike and ride it to Healesville, where after we finish the tour, he joins Don 

and I as I lead us back via as many off road routes as possible back to Can-

berra over a few days. 

The skills that I have picked up from Gordon will no doubt help me mask the 

fact that we have had to do a few U-turns as I get us lost on backroads. 

Of course it goes without saying that Don and I will be doing a lot of work 

and research during the 2 weeks, Don is one of my victims, sorry I mean cli-

ents and we will be passing a lot of industrial areas. The car, trailer and 3rd 

bike will be stored at an Agents home that I know in Canberra, so no doubt 

we will be in a series of discussions with him as we get a market update etc.  

Hopefully we will also have time to “smell the roses” in between all this work. 

 

Merry Christmas to You and Your Families 

Ken 
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Melbourne Cup 

 

The Advancetown Pub has reinvented itself; menu has 

smoked brisket and a good range of food. They are very 

organized, a free drink and canapés was appreciated.  

Jill & Greyden took the Numinbah 30-minute wait at the 

road works route, there is road works everywhere for dur-

ing the week rides. 

 A great day out.  
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Third Sunday Ride 
( Sunday 19th November 2023) 

Billed as a “Two No through road” ride the excitement of these 

was too much for some.  

It was an excellent figure 8 ride, using the road from Murwil-

lumbah Art Gallery through to the Uki road is so useful. 

Uki coffee was good laughs, the Uki Markets also on for those 

that need to stock up on “essentials”. 

The newly re-opened road to Flutterbies is just magnificent. Flut-

terbies eggs benedict with smoked chicken is simply top quality, 

good to see them busy, the music I arranged (yeah, yeah) was 

great. 

Five of the nine bikes decided to head back, the remaining four 

did the second No Through – I find them so interesting, just so 

many people living away from the maddening crowd…. Lucky 

B’s.  

 

Supplied by Gordon & Jenny 
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Universal Joint replacement for both Double & Single ended shafts,  

Professional  installation  & High quality, grease-able bearings used. 
 

S&B Light Engineering,  2 Welch Rd, Roleystone, Perth WA 6111 
Email  :  stephen_s@iinet.net.au       ABN  :  15  765  760  080          

[Offering a quick Turn-around service] 

BMW   Motorcycle Driveshaft repair 

$140.00   Single ended shaft 

$280.00   Double ended  

$  25.00   Return Postage Australia                                      

For more information please contact   

Stephen Shelton.    Mob  0472730333   
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BMW Motorrad 
This year the company celebrates 100 years of BMW Motorcy-
cles: 
 
BMW Motorrad - 
Savings across the BMW R nine T range - 
Save from $2,500 across the range. 
 
MY 23  R Nine T 
MY 23  R Nine T Pure 
MY 23  R Nine T Scrambler 
MY 23  R Nine T Urban G/S 
 
Offer applies to 2023 production models ordered and deliv-
ered between 01.10.23 to 31.12.2023 at participating BMW 
Motorrad dealers while stocks last. 
Consult your participating BMW Motorrad dealer for further 
details. 
 
Save from $5,000 across the R 18 Range 
Offer applies up to 07.2023 production  
R 18, R 18 Classic, R 18 B and R 18 Trans Continental models 
ordered and delivered between 01.10.2013 and 31.12.2023 at 
participating BMW Motorrad dealers.  (Excludes R 18 Roctane 
models) 
 
For 2024 BMW Motorrad has announced the R12 nineT and 
R12 Classic Roadster & Cruiser - 
1170cc air/cooled 2-cylinder boxer engine. 
 
 
BMWMOCGC Newsletters - Members can look up previous 
electronic Club Newsletters from February 2016 onwards at 
the State Library site at: 
https://nla.gov.au/nla.obj-3079126033 
(Under legislation publishers have an obligation to lodge their 
works with certain national, state & territories libraries). 
 
CLUB NAME BADGES 
Available to all financial members. They will be available for 
collection from the VP  at each Club Breakfast Meeting at the 
View Cafe, Hinze Dam on the 1st Sunday of each month from 
8am. 
 
 
EVENTS/RALLIES: 
2024 
 
10th February 
Espresso Twenty5 - All bikes & clubs welcome at 
1 Boatworks Drive, Coomera Q. from 7 am. 
Contact Rod Moorcroft  0411 127 017 
 
 
 

 
10/11th February -  47th Karuah River Rally at Frying Pan 
Creek campground in the Chichester State Forest approx. 31k 
out of Dungog by the BMW Touring Club of New South Wales.  
(Note: If Forestry NSW withdraws the permit due to weather 
or fire risks, the rally will be diverted to the Dungog Show-
ground. 
In the 46 years history of the rally, this has only happened once 
in 2017 when 47 C temperatures elevated the fire danger to 
the extreme category). 
 
10/11th April 
 
National BMW Rally at Nuriootpa, Barossa Valley, 
South Australia 
by BMW Owners Club of South Australia 
 
To register: 
https://bmwocsa.org.au/events 
To book accommodation: 
BIG 4 Barossa Tourist Park, Penrice Street, Nuriootpa 
(08) 8562 1404 
The Vine Inn, 14-22 Murray Street,  Nuriootpa 
(08) 8562 2133 
(Mention you are with the BMW Rally) 
 
Rally Delegate: Colin South 0429 579 246 
 
 
Club Christmas Party - 25/11/23 
 
Twenty four of our members enjoyed a delicious lunch at the 
Talli Golf Club at Worongary on  Saturday. 
It was good to see Nic who now lives in the Blue Mountain and 
is visiting Erik who is recuperating at home after an off in the 
desert some months ago. Also in attendance who we haven't 
seen for quite some time, was  one of our ex President's Glen 
and his wife. 
 
There was lots of laughter throughout the afternoon particu-
larly when the ladies held their 'secret Santa' with gifts being 
taken from one to another. 
President Steve & Pat arrived later in the afternoon after hav-
ing attended another event. 
 
A raffle of goodies was held (thank you Adrian & Cherie) with 
the proceeds to be donated to a local charity 'Have A Feed'. 
 
 
Our next meeting at the Hinze Dam being the last for the year 
is on Sunday 3rd December. 
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Click on the Business advertisements to be taken to their websites 

http://www.ballinamotorcycles.com.au/
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Pinlock Screens  
by John Eacott...well, sort of ........... 

 

Check the pinlock screen is snuggly pressing against the 

inside of the visor.  

One members pinlock was loose as, badly scratched the 

visor. In another case, a person didn’t realize the easy ad-

justment and had siliconed the pinlock to the visor – dumb 

ass!  

If it is not pressing firmly against the visor, its an easy fix – 

the pins are like a cam – pop them out, turn a tad, pop 

them back in, repeat until the pinlock screen is snug. 

For those wanting more detail - Everything You Need To 

Know About Pinlock Visors (infinitymotorcycles.com)  

https://www.infinitymotorcycles.com/news-and-events/everything-you-need-to-know-about-pinlocks
https://www.infinitymotorcycles.com/news-and-events/everything-you-need-to-know-about-pinlocks
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The views expressed herein are those of the writer or contributors and 

not necessarily reflect on official Club policy. Contributions should be ad-

dress to the secretary at the email shown on this page. All other corre-

spondence should be addressed to:                     

The Secretary   

14 Longview Court                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

Nerang,  QLD 4211                                                                                                

Member of the International Council of BMW Clubs 

Contact Us 
 
President (C) 
Steve Bryant 
E: bryantsteve55@gmail.com 
P: 0411 201 646 
 
Vice President © 
Lyn Dyne 
E: kenlyn5@bigpond.com 
 
Secretary © 
John Vanzino 
Mob: 0414 988 619 
E: secretary@bmwmocgc.org.au 
 
Treasurer © 
Gordon McLister 
E: treasurer@bmwmocgc.org.au 
 
Event Coordinator 
Adrian Headan 
E: acheadon12@gmail.com 
 
Newsletter Editor/ Ride  co-
Ordinator 
Ken Madsen 
Mob: 0417 100 850 
E: ken@madsenproperty.com.au 
 
Club Delegate 
John Eacott 
E: johneacott@me.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For more information about our club 
Click Here: 
BMW Motorcycle Owners Club 
( Gold Coast) INC 
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